Minutes of Local 1407

General Membership Meeting

April 14, 2004

Call to Order:

President Uddin commenced the meeting at 6:30 P.M. A quorum is present. This meeting is official. DC 37 attorney Alan Brown was present as parliamentarian.

Approval of the Minutes:

Franklin Taylor made a motion to accept the minutes of March 8, 2004. Jennifer White seconded the motion. Ruby Francis made a correction to read “Van Carlton” not Stan Carlton. The motion was approved by a voice vote.

Nomination:

President Uddin turned the floor over to Mr. Joseph Brown, the Election Committee Chairman of Local 1407. Mr. Brown stated that AFSCME will have its International Convention at Anaheim, California from June 21, 2004 through June 25, 2004. Local 1407 will have an election for seven positions to the Convention: three Delegates and four Alternates. Mr. Brown then opened the floor up to nominations for those positions.

Jed Matalon nominates: David Low, Enrique Oppenheimer, Ricky Jenkins, Ira Elias, and Vijay Bhatia.

Steven Singer nominates: Sharon Steadman.

Mitzie Finley nominates: Mitzie Finley.

David Louis nominates: Sam Hibbler and Jean Napier.

Sharon Steadman nominates: Jennifer White.

Ken Mercer nominates: Michel Mossad and Joseph Vicinanza.

Arlene Aikens nominates: Brenda Bradford.

The Election Chair then closed the floor to all other nominations. He then asked all candidates whether they accept their nominations. Those who were present accepted their nominations. He also announced that if anyone who wants to withdraw they must do so by tomorrow. Mr. Brown gave his telephone number as: (212) 361-7449.

President Uddin thanked Mr. Brown for his role as chair and also thanked all the candidates and wished them good luck.
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Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Raymond Sourial presented the Local 1407 Financial Statements for the months of October, November, December 2003, and January 2004.

Arlene Aikens made a motion to accept the Financial Reports of Local 1407 for the months of October, November, December 2003, and January 2004 (copy enclosed). Vijay Bhatia seconded the motion. The motion was accepted by a voice vote.

President’s Report:

Housing Authority: The Housing Authority prepared a layoff list of 17 Local 1407 members. The list was later changed to 14 members. Due to our negotiations the Housing Authority agreed to layoff provisionals by seniority. Due to the Local’s repeated persuasion all those members with ten years or more of service were able to keep their jobs including one with less than ten years of service.  All those members who may actually lose their jobs will get a seminar as to how to find a job in this economic situation. Our union will do everything to help those who were laid off.
Transit Authority: As you know, we are trying to bring more titles that exist within the Authority to Local 1407. Recently, PERB awarded us the title of Transit Workers Compensation Benefits Examiner to allow them to become a member of Local 1407. We are currently preparing demands for a contract talk with the Authority.

School Construction Authority: We have made a request to the Authority to produce an Education & Experience Exam to allow all our members to become permanent civil servants. We recently prepared our demands for the upcoming contract negotiations between the union and the Authority. These demands will be presented soon.

Department of Education: As I mentioned before, we brought a lawsuit (“Roberts vs City of New York”) to force the DOE to hire off of the civil service lists on behalf of those who were laid off last year. The New York State Supreme Court dismissed the case. The Union is appealing this decision.

CUNY: There will be a Labor Management Meeting on April 21, 2004. Vijay Bhatia and Jennifer Sagnelli will be present at the meeting. Issues related to all CUNY campuses will be discussed at this meeting. To inform us about your specific issues please send the information to the local. We recently received complaints from the College of Staten Island and Bronx Borough Community College which will be brought to the attention of the authorities in the appropriate forum.   
Collective Bargaining: Collective Bargaining sessions are now going on almost everyday. The 14th session took place on March 31, 2004. The next meeting will be held soon. We are asking for a three- year contract. We are hoping for a settlement shortly.
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Employee Recognition: There will be an Employee Recognition Day for the following Agencies to be held at DC 37 Headquarters:
Human Resources Administration: May 7, 2004.

Department of Finance: May 12, 2004.

Fire Department: May 14, 2004 (will be held at 9 Metro Tech).

Administration for Children Services: May 14, 2004.

Comments were made by: Vijay Bhatia, Ken Mercer, Michel Mossad, Steven Schneider, and Steven Singer.

Ruby Francis asked why no other local did anything about the layoffs when it involved more than 600 members and many locals of DC 37 and other unions? President Uddin said, as you know, we are always reaching out to the members during the lunch time meetings, and we visit every location throughout the five boroughs. We did the same thing last year when the Department of Education laid off our members. President Uddin also gave his appreciation to Ms. Francis and Serge Pierre for their participation as Executive Board members during this difficult time at the Housing Authority. 

President Uddin also reminded our membership by recalling Br. Carlton, a member of the Housing Authority, who asked at our last meeting, what the union is doing to help him retain his job after his computer password had been changed so that he could not use it anymore before his layoff came into effect! “His job has been saved, he is using his computer again – this is what the union does for its members,” he declared.

Committee Reports: Local 1407 Political Action Director Mr. Roydel Howe had the following reports: On Saturday, March 27, 2004 DC 37 held a Lobby Day Activity Session. Topics discussed were Medicaid Reform, Workman’s Compensation, and Contracting Out. The keynote speaker was Mr. Richard Gottfried.

On Tuesday, March 30, 2004 our union went to Albany on AFSCME Lobby Day to lobby the State Legislators in our respective districts. Five bills were brought to the attention of the legislators: restore medicaid cuts, have a permanent Agency Shop, prohibit outsourcing, accountability in contracting out, and preventing workplace violence.

Mr. Howe asked all Local 1407 members to participate in the next DC 37 Lobby Day which will be held on Tuesday, May 4, 2004 at Albany. President Uddin thanked Roydel Howe for his informative reports.

Good and Welfare:

Local 1407 and its entire membership congratulated Nader Francis, an Executive Board member, on his recent marriage which was brought to our attention by Michael Mossad.
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Vice President Jed Matalon stated that Associate Accountant, Mr. William Coard, recently passed away. Mr. Coard was an outstanding member of the accounting and payroll divisions of the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene. We send our sincerest condolences to his family.

Adjournment:

Franklin Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Joseph Brown seconded the motion. The motion was passed by a voice vote. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Prepared by

Orlana McKenzie-Secretary

Edited by

Jed Matalon-Vice President
